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This month, I was proud to join Mayor Gloria and the ASB
President of Lincoln High School to break ground for park
improvements at Kennedy Park in Lincoln Park! The 4.8 million
dollars investment in the planning of Kennedy Park is intentional
and makes our neighborhoods more livable. We must be
intentional in our efforts to address the historical disinvestment
of our neighborhoods. Kennedy Park has stood in our community
since 1971 and is long overdue for upgrades, and I’m proud that
this park will now hold fitness equipment, play areas, shading,
security lights upgrades, and so much more.

As we continue to center the Community's voice in new
developments and plans, our fight to sustain growth in the
neighborhoods of District Four will continue. The upgrades to this
park represent the action behind the advocacy, and I look forward
to seeing residents and people across District Four enjoy this new
park and embrace this development as a win.
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PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO 72-HOUR PARKING
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COMMUNITIES
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PUBLIC SAFETY

FY25 CITY COUNCIL BUDGET PRIORITIES

WHEN WILL MY STREETS
BE PAVED? CITY OF SAN
DIEGO’S STREET PAVING
CHALLENGES

PROPOSED RESPONSE
TO GRAND JURY
REPORT: “HOUSING IN
SAN DIEGO COUNTY”

On October 6, the proposed ordinance amending the 72-hour parking Violation
came to the Public Safety Committee. This amendment would increase the
required distance a vehicle must travel in a consecutive seventy-two-hour period
from 1/10 mile to ½ mile. Council President Pro Tem supports implementing
robust outreach to the public to educate them about what they can do to avoid
citation. This is important for individuals who may live in their car and who may
have previously parked within the same areas consecutively. The item will come
before the full Council for a vote at a later date.

SAFE SIDEWALK PROGRAM AND SIDEWALK REPAIR
HOLIDAY FEE
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On October 9, City Council
reviewed proposed responses to
the Grand Jury report on Housing
in San Diego County. Among the
recommendations provided by the
Grand Jury was the consideration
to work with local faith-based
institutions and non-profits to
identify land developable for
affordable housing. The City is
considering amendments to the
Land Development Code to allow
housing developments on publicly
owned land and land owned by
qualified non-profit organizations,
and this proposal will come to
Council at a later date.

Councilmembers submitted their initial FY25 budget priorities memoranda to
the Independent Budget Analyst on September 27, 2023. After the
Councilmember priorities were reviewed, categories that received majority
support were summarized in the IBA Report, which was presented to the Council
on October 30. Some shared priorities include expansion of homelessness
outreach and shelter capacity, Climate Action Plan implementation, library
support, traffic calming, sidewalk and street repair, and much more. These
priorities are sent to the Mayor’s office to take action on drafting the FY25
Budget. To view the complete list of City Council budget priorities, visit
www.sandiego.gov/iba/reports/reports23.

On October 20, the AT&I Committee reviewed a proposal to reduce the overall
backlog of sidewalk repair locations, and enhance public safety by authorizing
the use of the 50/50 Program Funds from the General Fund to waive permit fees
for property owner sidewalk repair and pay for Transportation Department
crews to perform sidewalk repairs. While sidewalk maintenance is generally the
private property owner’s responsibility, the 50/50 Program Funds will allow
eligible residents with sidewalk damage to save the resident over $2,100 in
permit fees. It is imperative for the City to be proactive in sidewalk repair. In
addition, we must also address communities that lack sidewalks in District 4 like
Paradise Hills, Encanto, and Jamacha Lomita to cultivate walkability.

On October 17th, City Council
reviewed a Grand jury report on
street repaving challenges
throughout the City. We believe the
City has significantly deteriorated
streets, and we must find a steady
revenue stream to address ongoing
maintenance of our streets. The City
has accepted the recommendation
to implement a comprehensive fire-
year plan for street maintance to
develop in the future.







COMMUNITY HIGHLIGHTS
This month, I had the honor of traveling to Los
Angeles to be with Rising Communities of LA.
and participate in a panel of reflection about
the work of the Reparations Task Force. I’m

also grateful that Secretary of State Dr. Shirley
Weber and Task Force members  received an

award for Radical Disruptors of the year. While
the work of the Task Force is complete, there is  

so much our communinty must do to ensure
healing for the African American community
and beyond. Read the final report of the Task

Force at  oag.ca.gov/ab3121/report.

This year marks the 2nd annual City of San
Diego Employee Appreciation event, and I was

proud to join my colleagues to celebrate the
dedication of our City’s remarkable employees.

We also presented a proclamation declaring
October 7th “Employee Appreciation Day in

the City of San Diego.

Our city workers perform so many critical
functions for the betterment of our

neighborhoods, and for that, we extend our
sincere gratitude. Thank you again for all that

you do!

 Thanks to Assemblymember Akilah Weber
and her advocacy for our communities, San
Diego received funding to restore The Black
Family statue at the beloved Mountain View

Park! This funding is more than just a check—
it is about restoring the positive reflections

and reclaiming the narrative of Black families.

Huge thank you to the Mountain View Park
Coalition, the Mountain View Rec Advisory,

and the family of Rossie Wade for the
continued advocacy of restoring legacy and

memories.
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Movement
D4 Green

Team
All things
District 4 Get It Done App

sandiego.gov/get-it-done
or download your mobile app today!
“Get It Done San Diego”

Flag reports no action after 45 days 
by emailing office staff report number

Report non-emergency problems,
schedule appointments & obtain
information
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COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS
COUNCIL COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS

Chair, Budget and Government Efficiency

Committee

Vice Chair, Rules Committee

Vice Chair, Public Safety Committee

Vice Chair, Economic Development and

Intergovernmental Relations Committee

Member, Active Transportation and

Infrastructure Committee

OUTSIDE ORGANIZATIONS APPOINTMENTS

Co-Chair, City-County Reinvestment Task Force

Board Representative, San Diego MTS - Board

of Directors 

Alternate Representative, San Diego MTS -

Executive Committee

Chair, San Diego MTS - Public Security

Committee

First Representative and Alternate Chair,
San Diego Consortium Policy Board

Henry Foster | Chief of Staff | HLFoster@sandiego.gov

Max Ellorin | Deputy Chief of Staff |MEllorin@sandiego.gov 
Paradise Hills

Stephanie Sanchez | Office Manager & Scheduler | SMSanchez@sandiego.gov

Bruce Williams |District Ombudsman & Policy Advisor | BEwilliams@sandiego.gov
Broadway Heights, Greater Skyline Hills, Jamacha, Lomita Village, Oak Park, Ridgeview

Eric Henson | Policy Advisor | HensonE@sandiego.gov
Bay Terraces

Karen Montufar-Federico | Council Representative | KMontufarFed@sandiego.gov
Alta Vista, Encanto, Chollas View, Lincoln Park, Valencia Park/O’Farrell, Mountain View

Tiffany Harrison | Legislative Assistant | THarrison@sandiego.gov
Emerald Hills
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DISTRICT 4

SCHEDULE APPOINTMENT AT
SMSANCHEZ@SANDIEGO.GOV

30 MIN VIDEO/TELECONFERENCE 

CONFIRM APPOINTMENT 

PREPARE

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 17TH
1:30 PM - 4:30 PM 

Open your Camera app
and point it steadily for

2-3 seconds towards the
QR Code you want to

scan 

Ariel Gibbs | Communications Manager | ALGibbs@sandiego.gov
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